May 2023 Board Report
Office of Special Student Populations
Special Education
DoSE attended a training at NKCES called “Don’t Suspend Me” that discusses alternative to suspension discipline practices. The training was created based on a book with the same name, which will be purchased for administrators. 
The next Special Education ERD is scheduled for May 24 where we will wrap up end of year procedures and discuss any summer training requests and/or meeting that need to occur before school starts in August. 
Early Childhood Services
Tigers CUBS monthly book program currently sends 100 books a month home to infants and toddlers in our district and will continue through the summer months.
Preschool graduation was another huge success. The preschool staff and graduates worked hard to put on an amazing performance for their families. 
Screenings are from May 17 – May 19th to begin the enrollment process for August. Home visits are required by regulation and will be complete by May 26th. 
Preschool staff are working on dates for curriculum alignment to the state standards over the summer. Dates will likely be in July and staff will be compensated for their time. 
Trauma Informed Care/Mental Health
Mental Health Specialists have adjusted caseloads and schedules in order to best serve our students and families. They each see students in both buildings and are creating great relationships across grade levels and families. 
Direct Service Hours for April 12th - May 12th (which do not include parent calls, emails, notes, meetings, paperwork, etc.): 
Lynne – N/A; 
Heather 63.58 hours (7% of hours were for crisis support)
Caseload numbers as of 5/12/23: 
GES – 43 students actively seen, 9 additional may need services
BHS – 75 students actively seen, 30 additional may need services
In addition to in school access services, Bellevue Independent Schools has launched its partnership with Care Solace so that every student and family member can access mental health services with ease. 
Grants
KyCL grant is going strong with teacher training, district literacy team meetings, etc. Scholastic will remain our partner for the 2023-2024 school year for K-12. In addition, teachers are being presented with the opportunity to participate in the LETRS training. Present by Lexia Learning, the continuum of ECLETRS and LETRS in a professional learning course for instructors of reading, spelling and associated language skills. This training provides knowledge and skills in the area of literacy that can be used with any reading program. 
GEERS grants are supporting the salary of the Mental Health Specialists in each building as well as family engagement opportunities. Skool Aid continues with after school activities for students and families. Skool Aid will also be supporting summer learning opportunities.
Preschool Partnership Grant supports a full day preschool option with a focus on the social and emotional health of our youngest Tigers. Aunt Kathy’s is open at GES Monday through Friday from 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.
[bookmark: _gjdgxs]MAF grant awarded to the district is supporting the work of a GES math coach. The grant requires the coach to be enrolled in courses through the University of Louisville to become an expert in math content and coaching and modeling for teachers on best practices for math instruction. These funds are also supporting classroom manipulative kits and professional literature. 
A second MAF grant has been submitted by Alison Teegarden. Notice of Award was announced and all assurance documents have been returned promptly to KDE. The purpose of these funds is to support professional learning and secure needed math materials for classrooms at GES. These materials have been ordered and delivered. 
The Strategic Prevention Framework (SPF). The focus of the proposal is to hire personnel and purchase curriculum that will target the prevention of the onset of alcohol, vaping and cannabis use. This grant was awarded on September 22, 2022 and will generate $375,000 per year for the next five years. A Prevention Specialist has been hired whose first day is May 22. 
The Equipment Assistance grants were submitted to KDE. Each grant written was awarded which will provide for additional equipment at the high school. 
FRYSC/YSC
The dental program has been a great success for our students this year. Many have been receiving treatment who may not have had access to other care.   
The food panty and power packs are continuously accessed by multiple families. 
Support for the Girls on the Run programming has come from the FRYSC and is providing a great opportunity for our Grandview Tigers. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mike Lemon’s Cyber Security opportunity has been rolled out to the community. It is only open for seven days and we are hoping for a good turnout. The materials provide education and awareness on ways to keep kids safe online. 
